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Dear Friends 

We can’t help being influenced by the beauty of local scenery, even when, as 

now, the best Autumn conditions are beginning to fade as we head towards 

winter following an intermittent-only summer! 

The extent to which our worldview is changed by the place we live in and what 

happens in it is considerable.  If we spend most of our time in quite a small 

community and like the things that go on there – church, social activities, visits 

to neighbours or family – we are likely to want to protect it and keep much the 

same as it always was; this is only natural.  New national or international trends 

– even spread of internet capacity and mobile telephony(!) – reaches the 

countryside more slowly and it’s quite right that we test what we see and hear 

first before automatically assuming that anything new is good, simply because 

it’s novel.  Nevertheless our planet and its societies is constantly adapting to suit 

human convenience and its best at least to keep alert to what is fresh even if we 

don’t necessarily like it all! 

What doesn’t differ much, however much technology there is around is, sadly, 

man’s aptitude to do harm – to others, to our environment – as much as good.  

Christianity has always tried to explain why this is so and Jesus himself made 

many attempts to clarify the race’s perverser ways to his disciples, but for many 
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this factor is a barrier hindering them from showing further interest in the things 

of faith.  If God is good, loves us and wants us to be happy then why does the 

Deity allow such terrible outrages as the Grenfell tower fire, airline crashes and 

hi-jacks, famines and wars, to continue?  So the argument tends to run. 

However to take such a line is hugely to over-simplify God.  We do not of 

course know – or ever could know – sufficient about the Creator of the universe 

to be able to come to a wholly human-centred judgment.  Being just such a 

Creator however, – and we see the vast diversity of the earth before us, with all 

its good and bad – God wished to allow that humanity whose very existence He 

permitted the fullest opportunity to become what it itself desired to become, be 

this healthy and strong, negative and weak, or somewhere in-between.  Jesus 

explained to those who would be His followers throughout all time that God our 

Father does give us choice to develop more or less as we wish, and that any 

judgment would only be made at the end of all things; and after many warnings 

and much guidance – most notably in the Bible – had been given. 

So: Grenfell tower, just like the tower of Babel which also ended in disaster, 

was built by those who did not take sufficient advice!  Aircraft are also built by 

human beings with limited skills, not by angels. 

Hi-jacks, wars and famines too all occur either because someone at one point or 

another has either been negligent (e.g. failure to provide water wells or aid to 

famished lands) or wilful e.g. an individual or group, or even a nation, desiring 

to force their own will on to others, irrespective of what existing national 

agreements, treaties or straightforward prudence might dictate. 

A loving God, who is the supreme legislator of all does not intend to force 

humanity into tight, ready-made boxes but longs for us all to explore the full 

proliferation of potential of His vast and complex creation. 

Through the intervention of Jesus Christ, who loved humanity so much that he 

gave his life for it, God wishes to try to love Him back; but this a decision for us 

to make, with His support, if we care to – He won’t compel us to make it. 

Neil 

 

Contact Details 
Alun Hurd, Vicar    01931 716048 

Sandra Ward, Curate   01539 624125 

Tony Hall, Church Warden  01931 713204 

Elizabeth Coy, Church Warden  01931 713211 

Kathy Jenkins, Church Warden  01931 714400 

 

From the Registers 
Baptism – August 6

th
.  Fergus Kifle Campbell (Morison) second son of 

Benjamin Kifle (‘Ben’) Morison and Charlotte Campbell (‘Charley’) Morison. 
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Christmas Coffee and Gifts Morning 
Already it’s time to think about Christmas again!  This year our Christmas 

Coffee and Gifts Morning will be held on Saturday 2
nd

 December at 10am till 

12 noon in the Church if possible but as work may be ongoing with the bells it 

may be necessary to hold the event in the Church Hall – please check the 

Church notice board nearer the time.  There will be the usual array of goodies:  

scrumptious home made cakes, preserves, gifts, books and good quality bric-a-

brac items.  There will be a raffle with terrific prizes for the festive season 

including £50 in cash and very desirable hampers of food and drink.  Raffle 

tickets will be available in advance from PCC members, the Post Office or on 

the day and will be drawn at the event.  Make a note in your diaries and get all 

your festive needs without leaving the valley! 

 

Christmas Turkey & Tinsel Candlelit Supper 
Our annual Turkey and Tinsel supper will be held on 3

rd
 November at 7pm in 

the Church Hall.  Why not come along for this traditional winter fayre to put 

you in the Christmas mood nice and early!  Tickets are £15 each and can be 

obtained from Maureen Barber on 713314 

 

Summer’s Evening Buffet 
The summer’s evening buffet was well attended and enjoyed by all.  Once 

again, sincere thanks to Joan Bruin and her tireless team of helpers for the 

delicious repast and for making such a splendid and pleasant evening. 

 

Church Bells  
Preparatory work has begun in the church tower ahead of the installation of the 

new bells.  As part of this project, the clock mechanism is being removed for 

overhaul and refurbishment ahead of relocating when the bells are in place.  

This means that the clock will fall silent for several weeks, but the familiar 

chimes will resume in November.  Included in this aspect of the project is the 

repainting of the clock faces. 

Bampton PCC 

 

Drop in for Coffee 
Our drop-in dates for the next two months are Wednesday 11

th
 October and 

Wednesday 8
th

 November, any time between 10.30am and 12 noon in the 

Church Hall.  This is not a fund raising event; it is just an opportunity to get out 

and meet people so do come and join us.  If you would like to come and need a 

lift, then please contact me.  We look forward to seeing you. 

Diana Nicholson 713194 
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Thank You! 
The PCC would like to thank the Bampton Memorial Hall Committee which has 

kindly sponsored the production of this month’s newsletter. 

Bampton PCC 

 

Tinclar’s Library 
The Library will be open in the Church Hall on Monday 2

nd
 October and 

Monday 6
th

 November from 7pm – 9.30pm. 

The Trustees 

 

Bampton WI 
At our August meeting we welcomed five guests to hear Mike Mapleton from 

the Cumbrian Postal History Society talking about his passion for all things 

postal, including a demonstration of blowing an old post horn which was used 

by mail coaches to warn toll road keepers and householders that the mail was 

imminent.   We’re still unsure if the tale about post office cats being paid 

salaries as civil servants was true or not; at any rate, they were apparently 

notorious for absenteeism! 

September saw a visit to the attractive town of Kirkby Lonsdale.   

On Tuesday 10
th

 October at 7:15pm, we have our open meeting at Bampton 

Memorial Hall; refreshments and raffle and all are welcome to join us.  We are 

hosting Temple Spa, an established business which has won multiple awards 

and worldwide acclaim for their luxury range of aromatherapy, bath and skin 

care products.  A spa consultant will talk about their products and do skin 

analysis and we will be able to try some of their ranges.   So come along for a 

little bit of heaven to restore energy, moisture and well-being to your busy lives 

and body. 
Bampton WI. 

 

Bampton Shop and Tearoom 
Olivia and Graham would like to thank everyone, from daily visitors to the 

shop, to those who pop in occasionally, and visiting tourists too, for your 

continued support of the Bampton Shop and Tearoom. 

For the time being our opening hours will remain the same: mornings only 

Monday to Wednesday 8.30am-1pm, and all day Thursday to Saturday 

8.30am-5pm and 10am-5pm on Sunday, but as we head into winter we may 

look at amending these times slightly.  We’ve noticed that the bulk of our local 

shoppers come in the mornings, with only one or two people popping in most 

afternoons, so we will look at this over the next month or so.  Post Office hours 

are set by Post Office Ltd, and will remain, as always 9am to 1pm Monday, 

and 9am to 12pm Tuesday and Wednesday.  
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Our shop continues to stock local products such as meats from Low Howgill 

butchers in Appleby, cheeses from Appleby Creamery, butter from Wintertarn 

at Morland, beers from Eden Brewery, Appleby Brewery, and Hawkshead 

Brewery, tea and coffee from Farrar’s of Kendal, and of course fudge and 

Kendal mint cake from Romneys of Kendal. Even more locally, we have jams 

and pickles from Jeannie, and honey from the Lowther Estate. 

We also sell local maps, cards by Christine Longmire, and postcards by Olivia 

and Graham, as well as a range of local books.   We have started increasing our 

stock of magazines too, and local ones such as Cumbria Life, Cumbria, and 

Lakeland Walker are proving very popular. We’re happy to order in any 

particular magazine that you’d like, so if you have a hankering to read 

Gardener’s World, Farmer’s Weekly, or anything else, just let us know! 

Olivia and Graham 

 

Bampton Amblers 
With the onset of darker nights our evening walks have now drawn to a close.  

Despite the recent cold, indifferent weather we have still managed a variety of 

good walks: a repeat of the ever popular Shap Chippy walk (but this time in the 

opposite direction!); a delightful ramble to Sunbiggin Tarn; a walk around 

Askham ending at the pub; a meander along Ullswater’s shores; and several 

ambles closer to home.  We hope you will be tempted by something in our 

following programme – newcomers are always welcome.  Dates for your diaries 

are as follows: 

Sunday          8
th

 October          Meet at 10.00 am   Andrew (713343)    

[Mod: Drybarrows, Low Kop & Stanegarth – 6¾ miles – 1,450 feet of ascent]  

Friday         20
th

 October          Meet at   9.30 am     David & Katharine 

(713392)  

[Easy: See PO notice board for details] 

Tuesday      24
th

 October          Meet at 10.00 am  Ruth (713197)       

[Mod: Heughscar Hill & Arthur’s Pike – 7¾ miles – 1,200 feet of ascent] 

Tuesday      31
st
 October           Meet at 10.00 am  [See PO notice board]     

Tuesday        7
th

 November       Meet at   9.00 am    Chris (712550)   

[Hard: Wetherlam & Wet Side Edge – 7 miles – 3,400 feet of ascent] 

Tuesday      14
th

 November       Meet at 10.00 am   [See PO notice board]    

Monday      20
th

 November       Meet at 10.00 am    David & Katharine 

(713392)  

[Mod: Sallows & Sour Howes – 7 miles – 1,800 feet of ascent] 

Tuesday      28
th

 November       Meet at   9.30 am  Chris (712550) 

[Hard:  See PO notice board for details] 

Meet at the Memorial Hall in Bampton and bring a packed lunch, unless advised 

otherwise.  Please note that start times may vary from those quoted depending 

on the nature of the walk, so please see the notice board in Bampton Post Office 
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for full details of/changes to all walks.  In the event of bad weather please 

contact the above leaders. 

Heather Pitt and Alison Jones  

         

Bowls 
Our indoor bowling season will start at the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on 

Wednesday 4
th

 October when we will be holding an ‘Open Evening’.  So why 

not come along and "Have a Go".  All the equipment is provided – just turn up 

with a pair of lightweight shoes or slippers to change into.  It's good fun and 

free for the evening.  See you on the 4th October!  

Ken Armstrong 

 

Bampton Trust 
The Trust is looking for a secretary to replace Heather Pitt who retires early 

next year, having provided secretarial support to the Trust for over 10 years.  

The secretary’s job is not too onerous being predominantly a minutes secretary 

for usually three/four meetings each year. He/she will be required to assist in the 

planning of agendas for meetings and provide some secretarial support for the 

trustees. 

For further information please contact either Heather Pitt (716861) or Susan 

Bowman (713327).  You can also contact any of the trustees via 

bamptontrust@gmail.com 

The Bampton Trust 

 

Bampton Bonfire and Fireworks 
Once again Bonfire Night is nearly upon us!  1

st
 October is the day we can start 

to assemble the bonfire.  BUT PLEASE no dumping of mattresses, sofas, 

armchairs, plastic and tyres as the Environment Agency keep a very close check 

on the site.  The bonfire will be lit at 6.30pm.  We really need volunteers to 

circulate around the green and collect as much money as possible because this 

event runs entirely on donations made on the night.  Why not come along, enjoy 

the company, have a burger, toffee apple or a hot drink and watch the firework 

display which will begin at 7.30pm.  Fingers crossed for good weather!   Also, 

if anybody is free on Monday morning 6
th

 November we would be pleased to 

see you as the Green will need to be tidied up.  If we have lots of volunteers it 

won’t take long! 

Maureen Barber 713314 

 

Keeping Bomby Tidy 
It’s an ongoing process making sure Bomby Green looks as well as it has done 

this last year. We are very grateful to Lowther Estates for cutting and baling the 

grass this summer. This annual cutting and baling of the grass has proved to be 

key to maintaining the green’s habitat.   Flowers flourish as they do not have to 

mailto:bamptontrust@gmail.com
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compete with coarser grasses and along with the wildflowers we hope insects 

and other wildlife will find a home here. Of course, the green is also for people 

and there is now a small picnic area of shorter grass for which we hope to 

provide a stone seat. Dog walkers are welcome provided they make sure they 

tidy up after their animals. 

If you would like to be part of keeping the green tidy, you could join us on 

Saturday October 7
th

 from 11am to 12 noon. Bring a rake and gardening 

gloves and don’t wear your best clothes! 

Katharine Cooke for the Bomby Green Management Committee 

 

Village Choir 
The Village Choir meets on alternate Mondays 6pm-7pm at Bryham House. 

Do come along if you enjoy singing!  There is no need to be able to read music, 

just enjoy a good sing for an hour or so in friendly company. Dates for the 

period up to Christmas are 2nd & 23
rd

 October, 6
th

 & 20
th

 November, and 4
th

 

& 18
th

 December – the dates are listed in the diary (note change of October 

dates) 
John Garside 

 

Bampton and District Local History Society 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday October 3

rd
 and this will be our AGM. 

We look forward to seeing members old and new as well as interested visitors. 

Because of illness, we will not be able to hear about the completion of David 

Morgan’s research into the activities of the Haweswater Action Committee. The 

results will be presented at a later date. Meanwhile an exhibition of the findings 

is currently being prepared by the BDLHS Committee 

At the AGM on Tuesday October 3
rd,

 we are pleased to have secured another 

very interesting presentation. The title of the talk is ‘Undefiled by the Intrusion 

of Bad Taste’ Early Impressions of Haweswater’ and the speaker will be Dr 

Chris Donaldson, from the University of Lancaster.  This is a good opportunity 

to hear some topical research on the environmental history of Bampton. 

Copies of the 2017-2018 programme of meetings will be available at the AGM 

and the November meeting (November 7
th

) will be on The Carlisle Canal. The 

speaker will be David Ramshaw  

Pat Garside, Chair BDLHS 

 

 

Bampton REMOTE Cinema: the new season 
It’s great to be back! 

Saturday 7 October: Lion (2016 Australia | USA | UK) cert PG, 115 mins 
Saturday 11 November: My Cousin Rachel (2017 UK | USA) cert 12A, 106 

mins 

Saturday 9 December: Nativity! (2009 UK) cert U 105 mins 
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Saturday 13 January: Dunkirk (2017 Netherlands | UK | France | USA) cert 

12A, 106 mins                

We welcome David Kitchen from Bampton Grange on to the team. 

The venue is Bampton Memorial Hall:  film begins at 7:30pm, doors opening at 

7pm.  Tickets are on sale at the door on the night, price £5 adults, £2 U16.  Or, 

a film plus supper ticket can be bought at Bampton Post Office, price £10 

adults; £7 for U16 in advance. We will restrict numbers for supper to 36 so buy 

early. Menu details in post office; supper served at 6pm; bar, ice-creams and an 

interval as always. 

A word about the first 2 films: 

Lion is a real-life odyssey about an adopted child, Saroo, adapted from Saroo 

Brierley’s memoir A Long Way Home.   We meet 5 year old Saroo (played by 

Sunny Pawar making his screen debut) in 1986 as the well-loved son of a warm, 

caring but poverty-stricken family in the Hindi state of Madhya Pradesh.  By 

sheer accident while out scavenging with his older brother he is whisked away 

hundreds of miles by train to the teeming, alien city of Calcutta where he barely 

survives as a street urchin until picked up and sent to an orphanage.  Soon, he is 

selected to be adopted by the Brierley family in Tasmania where he grows up in 

a loving prosperous home.  Some 20 years later, Saroo (played by Dev Patel), 

becomes increasingly driven by memories of his lost family and begins to 

search for them.  Lion received many BAFTA awards. 

Rachel is our period drama is set in 1850s Cornwall, a perfect “Poldark” setting 

for Daphne du Maurier’s classic tale of lust and paranoia.  A young 

Englishman, Philip Ashley (Sam Clafflin) plots revenge on his mysterious, 

beautiful cousin Rachel (played coincidentally by Rachel Weisz), believing that 

she murdered his beloved guardian Ambrose after their marriage. (Ambrose 

died suddenly from a brain tumour but not before Philip received deranged 

letters from him, implying he was being poisoned.)  But Philip’s feelings 

change dramatically when he meets Rachel and falls under the beguiling spell of 

her charms.  Is she the wicked guilty woman he first believes her to be or is she 

entirely innocent of intrigue and murder and just trying to survive in a man’s 

world stacked against her?  There is always her little suitcase full of mysterious 

potions from which she concocts strange herbal teas… to keep you in 

suspense…..  

There will also be one or two short films this season, very popular additions to 

the evening’s entertainment.  Happy viewing and we look forward to seeing you 

very soon. 

 

Hazel (713311), Katharine (713392), Mike (713555), Vickie (713466) David 

(713586) Bampton REMOTE cinema committee. 

 

 

 



 9 

Bampton Parish Council 
In the absence of Richard Carruthers Vicki Buss took the chair for the 

September Parish Council meeting. Jim Campbell was unanimously co-opted to 

serve as a councillor in place of Vicky Haddock who resigned earlier. He was 

welcomed and she was thanked for the work she did while a councillor. 

Several parishioners were present and they raised concerns over several things – 

uncut verges, blocked gullies and rubbish bags being torn open by scavengers 

while awaiting collection. The relevant authorities will be contacted and made 

aware of these problems and hopefully something may be done to solve them. 

Another matter raised was the current lack of a parish Highwayman since the 

very sad death of Malcolm Evans who was very assiduous in the post for many 

years. The Highwayman/woman is the link between the parish and the 

Highways authority and he /she passes on complaints and information about 

such things as dangerous potholes, blocked and overflowing ditches and 

culverts, empty grit bins and any other road related problems. It is an important 

job! There is a direct line that anyone can use to report problems but the 

Highwayman has a personal contact and can get things done more effectively 

sometimes. If you are interested in taking this on please contact me or Neil 

Hughes for more information. Thank you. Still on Highway matters – it was 

reported that new signage is being put up at the Whale road end on Knipe Moor 

and road markings to try to prevent drivers continuing straight on to Low Knipe 

when they intend to go to Askham. New road markings are noticeable 

throughout the parish. 

The Clerk gave a report on a course she had attended during the summer to 

learn more about the law relating to commons and village greens. Interesting 

but very complicated! 

It was decided that in future planning applications will be listed on the parish 

web-site when they are sent for consultation. This means that anyone with an 

interest in knowing what is being proposed can access the plans via the LDNPA 

web-site using the relevant application reference number and post code. If 

anyone needs to see the actual hard copy plans the Clerk can be contacted. 

Councillor volunteers agreed to deal with the over abundant growth on the 

willow tunnel in the playground and its future maintenance will be discussed at 

the next meeting on Tuesday November 21
st
. 

Marion Drinkwater (Clerk)   

 

Raft race 2017 
What a great afternoon!  After last year’s race cancellation, race day weather 

this year was very fair and it tempted just 11 rafts out. As usual, teams had gone 

to great lengths in conceiving and building their vessels – with a fair amount of 

hope included.  The event was held with the same amount of good humour that 

this community gives to everything and all participants and spectators appeared 

to have a great afternoon.  The inclusion of an entry from the Folk Camp 
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swelled our spectator numbers and it was good to see them joining in with the 

village (and buying a few burgers!). Particularly heartening was the number of 

younger crews who participated. We need youngsters coming through and to 

keep the event going. 

A massive thank you to everyone who participated, whether rafting or 

spectating, and to the people who help to run the event.  Without everyone’s 

input this would not take place and I would like to see the raft race continue as a 

well supported local event run by the community for the community. 

Despite having the lowest number of entries for a few years we have been able 

to donate £165 to this year’s charity Hospice at Home. Thank you for the 

support which has made this possible. 

The duck race raised £339 for the Memorial Hall. 

Tim Ward 

 

Bampton Recreation Field 
Just a reminder that the recreation field is there for our community use.  If 

anyone wants to organise football, rounders, cross training etc., then please feel 

free.  Or if anyone has any ideas for events please get in touch.  I’m happy to 

help co-ordinate things – just let me know!  Also, if anyone is able to strim 

around the trim trail, then that would be great.  It would be lovely to see people 

using the field for recreation.  Remember, leave it as you found it and strictly no 

dogs.  Thanks! 

Kerry 713127  

 

Bampton Community First Responders  
If you think you'd like to join the team and help provide essential emergency 

cover for the local community please feel free to get in contact with me for an 

informal chat or look at the NWAS CFR page http://www.nwas-

responders.info/  All applications are submitted through the web page and are 

confidential. 

If you feel unwell and think it is a medical emergency DIAL 999 or 112 and 

ask for AMBULANCE.  Any on call CFR's will then be tasked by 

Ambulance control to attend if appropriate.  CFR's will not be tasked to 

attend all 999 calls but will be asked to attend the following type of 

emergencies: abdominal pain, severe allergic reaction, breathing problems, 

fitting, diabetic emergency, chest pain, stroke, loss of consciousness, 

collapse, cardiac arrest, respiratory arrest, some trauma.  We will not 

normally be tasked to any incident involving children under 12. 

Christine Hill, Bampton CFR Team, 

07771 934996/01931 713210 christinehillski@gmail.com 

 

 

 

http://www.nwas-responders.info/
http://www.nwas-responders.info/
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Handel’s Messiah 
Penrith Singers have just begun their new term under their Musical Director, 

Edward Taylor, Assistant Organist at Carlisle Cathedral.  Their next concert 

will be on Saturday, 2
nd

 December when they will perform the first part of 

Handel’s ever-popular Messiah and Rutter’s Psalmfest. New members are 

always welcome; if you are interested in joining the choir, please contact 

Heather Tomlinson on 01768 891870.  Rehearsals are on Wednesday evenings 

from 7.45 pm in St Andrew’s Church, Penrith. More information is available 

through Penrith Singers’ web-site 

www.penrithsingers.co.uk 

 

Events in Shap 
‘Go Wild’ event at Shap Saturday 7

th
 October.  Information stands, talks and 

activities provided by many organisations including RSPB, Eden Rivers Trust, 

YDNPA Wildlife Conservation, Bat Conservation, Red Squirrel Trust. 

 

Exhibitions at the Old Courthouse 
26

th
 September – 15

th
 October:  ‘Wildlife Art and Photography’ 

17
th

 October – 12
th

 November: ‘IMPRESS Print Exhibition’ 

www.theoldcourthouse.org for details 

 

St Michael’s Church Shap 
Sunday 15

th
 October 2.30pm ‘Golden Leaves’, Stavely Choral Society 

entertain with some of their favourite items.  Tickets: £7 in advance (£8 on the 

door) includes tea and cake. 

Tel: 716273/716671 

 

Highlights Rural Touring at Shap Memorial Hall 
Lempen Puppet Theatre present Cardboard Carnival.  Sunday 29

th
 October 

4pm. Tickets: Adults £6, child £5, Family £20 (2 adults and 2 children or 3 

adults and 1 child) 

 

52 Skidoo ‘ The Joint is Jumpin’, Hot jazz and Harlem swing music 

authentically brought to life.  Sunday 12
th

 November 7.30pm.  Adult £9, 

Concessions £8, child £5, Family £23 (2 adults and 2 children or 3 adults and 1 

child) 

 

The local bus 
The bus is run by Fellrunner and operates every Thursday.  It will leave 

Burnbanks at 10.00am, travelling via Grange Bridge (10.07am) and leave 

Bampton at 10.14am to arrive at Penrith Bus Station at 10.48am.  The return 

bus will leave Penrith Bus Station at 1.30pm to arrive back in Bampton at 

http://www.penrithsingers.co.uk/
http://www.theoldcourthouse.org/
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2.02pm and Burnbanks at 2.16pm.  For those in the Rosgill area the bus 

reaches Rosgill Head around 9.45am and returns around 2.30pm.  Fellrunner 

tell us it is a ‘hail and ride’ service i.e. the bus will stop if you flag it down.  

However, it would be better to ring 01768 88232 in advance so the driver has 

warning.   

Use it or lose it! 

 

Bampton Village Website - www.bamptonlakedistrict.org.uk  

Please send any updates for the website to Chris Cant on chris@phdcc.com or 

713240.  Any new photos very welcome. 

 

PARISH DIARY  (Note MH = Memorial Hall) 

 OCTOBER 
Su 1

st
  Holy Communion with Chris Jenkin, 9.15am 

 Mo 2
nd

  French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm 

   No Pilates 

                   Village Choir, Bryham House, 6-7pm 

   Tinclar’s Library Open Evening, Church Hall, 7-9.30pm 

 Tu 3
rd

  Yoga, Small Hall, 5-6.30pm  

  BDLHS, MH, 7.30pm, AGM followed by a presentation called 

‘Undefiled by the Intrusion of Bad Taste’ Early Impressions of 

Haweswater’ by Dr Chris Donaldson, from the University of 

Lancaster 

 We 4
th

  Indoor Bowls ‘Open Evening’, MH, 7.30pm 

 Sa 7
th

  Bomby Green Tidy 11am 

  Bampton Remote Cinema, MH, Lion.  Doors open 7pm film begins 

7.30pm 

 Su 8
th

  Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 10am 

  Holy Communion with Alun, 6pm followed by Harvest Hotpot 

Supper in the Church 

 Mo 9
th
 Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

 Tu 10
th

  Yoga, Small Hall, 5-6.30pm  

  WI meeting, MH, 7.15pm, Open Meeting, Presentation by Spa 

Consultant from Temple Spa 

 We 11
th

  Drop In For Coffee, Church Hall, 10.30-12 noon 

  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

 Sa 14
th

  Orton Farmers’ Market, 9.30am-2pm
 

 Su 15
th

 ‘Café Church’, Church Hall, 10am, and we will be joined by Frank 

Parkinson 

 Mo 16
th
  French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm 

  Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

We 18
th

  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

Fri 20
th
 Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 9.30am 

http://www.bamptonlakedistrict.org.uk/
mailto:chris@phdcc.com
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 Su 22
nd

  Holy Communion with Chris Jenkin, 10am 

 Mo 23
rd

  Village Choir, Bryham House, 6-7pm  

  Pilates, MH 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

Tu 24
th
 Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 10am 

 We 25
th

  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm  

 Su 29
th
 Holy Communion 10.30am Joint Service with Shap at St Patrick’s 

Bampton 

 Remembering Service at Shap 2pm with Elaine Allison 

Mo 30
th
 French Group, Church Hall 2-3pm 

Tu 31
st
 Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 10am 

 

NOVEMBER 
 We 1

st
  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

 Fr 3
rd

  Christmas Turkey & Tinsel Candlelit Supper 7pm 

 Su 5
th

   Holy Communion with Alun, 9.15am 

  Bonfire & Fireworks, bonfire lit at 6.30pm Fireworks 7.30pm 

 Mo 6
th

   Village Choir, Bryham House, 6-7pm  

   Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

   Tinclar’s Library Open Evening, Church Hall, 7-9.30pm 

 Tu 7
th
  Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 9am 

  BDLHS, MH, 7.30pm, a presentation by David Ramshaw “The 

Carlisle Ship Canal”      

 We 8
th

  Drop In For Coffee, Church Hall, 10.30-12 noon 

   Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

Sa 11
th

  Orton Farmers’ Market, 9.30am-2pm 

 Su 12
th

  Remembrance Sunday Service 10.55am, including the 2 minutes’ 

silence at 11am and the reading of the names 

 Mo 13
th
  French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm  

  No Pilates  

 Tu 14
th
 Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 10am 

   WI meeting, MH, 7.15pm  

 We 15
th

  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

 Su 19
th

 ‘Café Church’, Church Hall, 10am 

 Mo 20
th
  Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 10am 

  Village Choir, Bryham House, 6-7pm  

  Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

We 22
nd

    Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

 Su 26
th

   Holy Communion with Ian Elliot, 10am 

 Mo 27
th
   French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm 

  Pilates, MH 7-8pm and 8-9pm 

 Tu 28
th
 Bampton Amblers, Meet MH 9.30am 

 We 29
th

  Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm 

Su       
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Copy deadline for the December/January issue is 5pm on Thursday 23
rd

 

November.  Please send all items to Heather Pitt (Tel no: 01931 716861) 

pathfinders2509@btinternet.com; Jane Storey (Tel no: 01931 713490) 

roger_storey@btinternet.com; or leave at the Post Office.  Thank you. 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Ash Hill Joinery & Building 

Specialists in Building Restoration, Structural Timber Work & Traditional Roofing 

All joinery and maintenance work undertaken. 

Contact: Steve Thompson 07718 742677 / 01931 717566 

ash_hill_joinery@btinternet.com 

Ash Hill, Rosgill, Penrith.  CA10 2QX 

 

 

Ash Hill, Rosgill, Penrith.  CA10 2QX 

 

NEED A WELDER 
All types of welding, gates, fences, machinery. 

Ring Martin on 07583 755382 
 

mailto:pathfinders2509@btinternet.com
mailto:roger_storey@btinternet.com
mailto:ash_hill_joinery@btinternet.com

